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CELEBRATING THE  
WINDRUSH GENERATION

The Windrush Foundation Event on  
21st September features Akeera Belfon-
George (Junior Calypso Monarch), 

Almaz (Soloist), Lara Grace Ilori (Poet) who 
will add their unique artistic talents to this 
heritage event. 

Akeera won the Notting Hill Carnival Junior 
Calypso Monarch in 2024 with a song on the 
legacy of the Windrush Generation. She is an 
advocate for education, cultural heritage and 
youth and community engagement. Also, she is 
the Youth Council Cabinet Lead for Education in 
her borough.

Almaz, born and raised in Brixton, is a  teacher 
and musician whose love for reggae music 

runs deep. Her sound is a vibrant tribute to her 
roots, blending rhythm and message in a way 
that celebrates both heritage and future. A proud 
advocate for cultural expression, Almaz brings 
warmth, soul and purpose to every performance.

Lara Grace Ilori, born and raised in Streatham, 
South London, has headlined at venues across 
the UK, including Brixton House, Bush Theatre, 
and Empower Poetry, and has developed her 
craft in New York, South Carolina, and Nigeria. 
A Cultural Leader at Poetic Unity and a Soho 
Theatre Writer’s Lab alumna.

 
Eventbrite link:   
https://tinyurl.com/32kmummt
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(Soloist), will add their unique artistic talents to this heritage event.

speed up proposals to increase the 
number of trains on the section of the 
Windrush line which serves Peckham 
Rye from four to six an hour.

However TfL recently admitted that 
plans to improve the frequency on 
the part of the Windrush line serving 

Peckham Rye will not be introduced 
until May 2029 at the earliest.

Yet the Windrush line between 
Crystal Palace and Highbury & 
Islington will see an increase in 
frequency much sooner than that, 
with plans to raise the number of 

hourly trains from four to six by 
December 2026.

"If this increase could be bought 
forward it would seriously alleviate 
congestion because you would have 
the same number of people in more 
trains, so therefore fewer people 
getting off the train at the same time," 
said Iain.

"Peckham is always the last to 
receive investment and is the first to 
be cut. This is yet another example."

PECKHAM RYE STATION'S 
TRANSFORMATION: THE FINAL 
PIECE IN THE PUZZLE

The accessibility upgrade being 
delivered by Network Rail is separate 
to the work to restore Peckham Rye's 
Victorian features.

Local architect Benedict O Looney 
has been working on the project since 
2009, with the support of Network 
Rail, the Railway Heritage Trust and 
Southwark Council

A 'prelude' to the modernisation 
of the Grade II-listed station, his 
work involved restoring the existing 
Victorian fabric of the station. 
During the works, he and his team 
of architects uncovered a buried 
staircase, an abandoned billiard room, 
and a stunning facade.

Separately, in 2011 the council and 
the Mayor of London announced they 
were embarking on a £3-5 million 
project to upgrade the square outside 
the station.

Later this year, the worn-out 1930s 
shopping arcade will be pulled down, 
creating an open square in front of the 
station entrance.

DISABLED PEOPLE ARE DISABLED PEOPLE ARE 
FORCED TO SLIDE DOWN THE FORCED TO SLIDE DOWN THE 
STAIRS ON THEIR BOTTOMSTAIRS ON THEIR BOTTOM

Community activist and Peckham Vision founder Eileen Conn


